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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 14th April 2015

	Reference Number : 04/15


	Present
	Yes/No

	E Kennedy (Captain)
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	A Stevenson (Match Secretary / Linlithgowshire Rep)


	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	G Law (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	Yes 

	T Robertson (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	S Henry 

	Yes

	A McGowan
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	None 

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : B Mackintosh
Seconded by : E Kennedy

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	7.1
	Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes – to be completed by the time of the next Committee meeting or provide the Committee with an on-going strategy for the role of House Convenor. 

	DW

	11.2
	Online Booking now launched with an ever increasing number of members signed up and enabled to use the service. This will be expanded to the Juniors in the coming weeks.

	BM

	12.1
	A member questionnaire is to be sent to all members, it is expected that this questionnaire will be sent out soon.
	BM/SG

	16.1


	A full electrical survey to be conducted for the entire building with remedial work being done where necessary
	BM

	16.2


	The Committee have confirmed that we have been successful in our application for a full Licence, meetings now to take place with Bar staff and Caterer to establish an ongoing strategy now that this has been approved.

	BM/SG

	16.4
	Consideration to be given to any Open day planning for 2015 (possibly September 2015), this will be discussed in full at future council meetings where a sub-committee will be established to progress matters.


	SG

	16.5


	The Treasurer reported that he is in discussions with Orchard Energy regarding the possibility of procuring a reduction in the energy costs of the Golf Club (Gas completed, Water completed, and meeting soon re Electricity)

	BM

	16.6


	Defibrillator equipment has now been purchased for the Golf Club. The Lady captain will oversee the installation and training relating to this equipment. 
Looking to arrange some advertising, Gordon law will contact martin Dempster of the Edinburgh Evening News and Andy Stevenson will make contact with the Local Press.


	TR

	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 5
As at 31st March 2015
Bank 

Current Account

£19,501.75
Subs Account

£10,501.75
Net Position

£30,382.91
Due to Suppliers

£13,890.56
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£41,340.87
Purchases

            17,509.09
Opening Stock

  5,424.66
Closing stock

 5,012.30
£17,921.45
£23,419.42
Gross Margin

56.65%
Wages

-£15,028.63
Outturn Profit YTD

£8,390.79
Net Margin

20.30%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £2,453.50

	Noting

	4.3
	The Honorary Treasurer confirmed that the Bank account is running well with a year on year comparison of the Bank Balance shows a positive variance of circa £14k.


	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	The winter medal final was won by John McManus with Ken Clarke winning the Winter order of Merit.
The Captain v Vice –Captain match was won by the Vice-Captain’s team by a resounding 10.5 – 3.5 margin; big thanks to all 56 players who participated, including a couple of late call-ups on the day due to late cancellations.

The competitions have started with encouraging entries seen in the 1st midweek sweep and Saturday Opening Day; most, if not all, of the members are embracing the new online booking system for competition entry but there will be a discussion on the best way forward for entering weekend competitions once this has been functional for a month or so.
The matchplay entries will close on 17th April with the draws completed for each competition by the middle of the following week. Entry sheets are also up for the Spring Handicap competitions and the Seniors County Championship which are in May.

The league season starts on 8th May with discussions taking place re a possible sponsorship deal for the main team.

A discussion then took place re the organisation of the Silloth competition which is scheduled to take place on 23rd May.


	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

All greens were sprayed with a liquid fertiliser, they were scarified, micro-cored and top dressed with sand. All approaches were scarified; hollow cored and top dressed with sand.
A new path has been installed at the 17th hole.

The swales at the 3rd and 14th greens have had their bases re-turfed. The bunker at the 16th green has been removed with additional teeing ground created on the 17th medal tee.

Various areas on the fairways were deep aerated with the soil reliever.

Thanks to Bill Carlyon and Dave Meldrum for carrying out various tasks on the course. Thanks also to Graham Bow for the assistance given in erecting the netting on the fence at the car park and also for delivering materials for the path at the 17th hole.

Further thanks to the following ladies for carrying out a litter pick on the golf course:- Barbara McCrory, Margaret Meldrum, Alison Wilson, Mary Turnbull, Margaret Brown, Terry Robertson, Janette Paterson and Sheila Cowie. 
Thanks also due to Scott McKinnon and Derek Watson for work on the paths at the 16th and 17th holes.
FUTURE WORK
The tees will be scarified, hollow cored, over seeded, fertilised and top dressed with screened soil.
The path at the 16th bridge will be replaced and the shrub bed at the 17th path will be renovated.

The greens will be sprayed with soil improver and fertiliser as part of the feeding programme. 

Bunkers will be re-edged and cleaned and the damaged sprinklers will be replaced.

General course maintenance will occupy the rest of the month.
STAFFING 

Anthony Stark and Lincoln Baker have started their employment on 20 hour contracts until the end of the season.

	Noting

  Noting



	6.2


	MACHINERY
Work is continuing on the overhaul of the machines.
The second Eclipse Mower is at Fairway Grass Machinery for its winter overhaul. The Units will have new bottom blades fitted once the top dressing sand has mixed into the soil profile.


	Noting



	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-

· Roof Leaking – we are in the process of having this costed.
· Small Hall outside Junior Locker Room – Emergency light out.
· Gents Locker Room – holes in ceiling and plaster on ceiling cracked – wall at heater needs skimmed. New soap dispenser on order
· Main Lounge – Spotlight out (stage), Ceiling light out and Door emergency light out.
· Ladies Toilet – Patch on ceiling needs painting.

· Ladies Locker Room – key pad handle not catching, cannot open door.
· Office – Several cracks require cosmetic attention.
· Outside – Down pipe in need of repair and gutters to be checked. Left front of building floodlight out, back of building 2 lights out.
· Cellar double door – outside draught excluder to be fitted.
· Gents Toilet – water ingress through ceiling when raining


	   DW

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	The Junior welcome Pack has been updated and will be brought into use. Gordon Law visited the local Primary schools to raise awareness of the Golf Club and the membership opportunities available. The junior open day is scheduled for 24th April.
Opening day had to be cancelled but 1st medal due to take place.

Craig Tibbets and Jack Cummings took part in the Scottish Boys competition.

Investigations being made with WLC re the possibility of obtaining grant funding.


	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	Alan McGowan advised that the sheet has now been posted looking for players to represent the Senior Team. This will also be communicated to the membership by way of email.

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	Opening Day has been successfully completed.

	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month there have been 11 resignations (6 full, 2 lady senior, 1 five day, 1 PAYG, 1 senior)

There has also been 18 new members (10 PAYG, 2 full, 2 senior, 2 young, 2 junior)
	Noting

	11.2
	Systems/Procedures

Online Booking system now live and active.


	BM/AS

	12.0


	SGU Business Plan

	

	12.1
	Nearing full completion and adoption into future Committee meetings – a member questionnaire is to be issued to the members for completion. It is expected that this questionnaire will be sent to members soon.
	BM/SG

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	A meeting is to take place with the Caterer to discuss the way forward given the change in licence status.
Committee agreed to the change of opening hours for the month of May as 11-10, with weekends being as normal.


	SG/BM

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	Bill Mackintosh and Gordon Law will continue with their sterling efforts by obtaining more tee sign sponsors. 

	BM/GL

	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1

	Nothing further to report
	noting


	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	A full electrical survey to be conducted for the entire building with remedial work being done where necessary
	BM

	16.2
	The Committee have confirmed that we have been successful in our application for a full Licence, meetings now to take place with Bar staff and Caterer to establish an ongoing strategy now that this has been approved.


	BM/SG

	16.3
	The Captain reminded all members of committee to respect the confidentiality of all discussions in the Committee room.


	noting

	16.4
	Consideration to be given to any Open day planning for 2015 (possibly September 2015), this will be discussed in full at future council meetings where a sub-committee will be established to progress matters.
	SG

	16.5
	The Treasurer reported that he is in discussions with Orchard Energy regarding the possibility of procuring a reduction in the energy costs of the Golf Club
	BM

	16.6
	Defibrillator equipment has now been purchased for the Golf Club. The Lady captain will oversee the installation and training relating to this equipment. 

Looking to arrange some advertising, Gordon law will contact martin Dempster of the Edinburgh Evening News and Andy Stevenson will make contact with the Local Press.


	TR

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1


	The next committee meeting will be held on Tuesday 12th May 2015 @ 6pm.
	Noting


	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	E Kennedy
	03
	03
	100%

	A Stevenson
	03
	03
	100%

	B Mackintosh
	03
	03
	100%

	S Grady
	03
	03
	100%

	G Law
	03
	03
	100%

	D Watson
	03
	03
	100%

	P MacMillan
	03
	03
	100%

	T Robertson
	03
	03
	100%

	S Henry
	02
	03
	67%

	A McGowan
	03
	03
	100%


